September 29th, 1924. C. F. Sise, Esq., Vice-President and General Manager, Bell Telephone Company of Canada, Montreal. Dear Mr. Sise:-I beg to acknowledge receipt of your letter of September 25th notifying me of the generous gift of your company in aid of the extension of our Electrical Engineering Department. It will give me great pleasure to transmit this information to our Board of Governors. Let me, in the meantime, offer to your Company the sincere thanks of the University and express the hope that in the training to be given we shall be able to render you a service of appreciable value. As regards your last inquiry, may I say that if convenient to you we should prefer your subscription to be paid in cash. Yours faithfully, Principal.